

# Dursley Neighbourhood Policing Team

## **Football**

On Sunday 17th May, football match was organised between the group of youths that play football at Rednock School and North Nibley football club. Even PCSO Josh Griffiths took part in the game. It was great to see this group of youths organising their own football match and building up a positive relationship within the community.



## Speedwatch

On Saturday 6th June, Dursley Community Speedwatch was joined by members of Dursley Neighbourhood Policing Team to target speeding motorists on Uley Road. Within the 2 hours, 6 vehicles were caught exceeding the speed limit which resulted in them receiving a Traffic Offence Report and 1 vehicle received a Section 59 noticed for anti-social driving. PCSO Joshua Griffiths said, 'We value the work carried out by members of Dursley Community Speedwatch and over the last year it has been obvious that the work they have been doing has made a great difference in reducing the speed in which vehicles travel within the Dursley area, however there is still a small minority that choose to break the speed limit. Dursley Community Speedwatch has identified Uley road as an area where there is concern over vehicles exceeding the speed limit. As we value the work carried out by these volunteers, we decided to join



the Community Speedwatch members in a 2 hour operation. Out of the 6 Traffic Offence Reports issued, 5 of the motorists were local to Dursley and 4 of the tickets issued were issued to drivers carrying children. Please be considerate whilst driving through Dursley, by exceeding the speed limit you are putting YOUR Children, YOUR Family or YOUR Friends at risk'.





PC Gemma Carman and PCSO Joshua Griffiths handing out information on how to prevent burglary at Sainsbury.

### Be seen, be safe

Dursley neighbourhood Policing Team have been visiting local school within the area and have taken a number of photos which will hopefully educate parents about the dangers of parking on the Zig Zag Lines outside of the school. We parked a car on the zig zag lines and asked for a child to stand behind it. We then took a photo from the driver's perspective. We then took a photo of when the vehicle wasn't parked on the Zig Zags. These photo's clearly show that dangers of parking on the Zig Zag lines so we ask all parents to mindful of this when dropping off/picking up their children.





#### **Dursley Neighbourhood Policing Team**



PS Simon Davey



PCSO Joshua Griffiths



PC Mark Wilson



PC Oliver Clark